AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 29th day of December, 2014

Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman



George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman

Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Alexis Valentin and Brian Apronti, NFA High School students, led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Deleted Item 10: Unsafe Building
Moved Item 11A to after Item 6: Orange Lake Construction

Update Item 16E:  Approve 2 Parts - Driveway Paving & Interfund Transfer

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the amended audit in                    the amount of $997,214.66 for vouchers 145323 to 145656.  The exception was            voucher #145531 for $150.00 for an on-line written exam.  The Motion to approve               the amended audit was approved by Councilman Woolsey.   The Motion was             seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes;                    Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6. PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.): Proposed Local Law: No Parking Zone on West  Side of Stern Drive
Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Gil Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew        Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and publications were completed.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of        
 Town Hall since Friday, December 5, 2014 and on the Town’s Web site since               Thursday, December 4, 2014.  It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on Wednesday, December 10, 2014 and in the Sentinel on Friday, December 12, 2014.  This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York         State Law.
MOTION was made 7:07 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public Hearing.             The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

The purpose of this Hearing is to discuss a proposed Local Law establishing a no           parking zone at all times along the west side of Stern Drive for 100 feet from the          corner with North Street.  The street is unusually narrow and not designed for on            street parking.  Residents have complained that they have difficulty getting in and           out of their driveways due to vehicles parked along the street.
MOTION was made 7:09 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to close the Public Hearing.             The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution adopting              the Local Law.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
11.  (MOVED): ZONING:

       A.  Orange Lake Construction
     Councilman Ruggiero recused himself at 7:10 p.m. from this portion of the               

     meeting.  
     Talcott Engineering Design President Charles T. Brown, PE, requests a zoning 
     change of R-3 to B, on behalf of Orange Lake Construction (S-B-L: 60-2-62) 
     for their 26.3 acre piece of property.  The new flood map is not conducive to 
     residential areas.  
     Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio suggested that Talcott Engineering    

     Design, PLLC gather neighbors together and have an informational meeting as               

     no notifications have been given to anyone yet.  Councilman Woolsey stated that           

     he would attend the meeting.  Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor also suggested  

     obtaining an Assessors list.  
     Councilman Ruggiero returned at 7:15 p.m.
7.   PUBLIC HEARING (7:15 p.m.): LHI Overtime Zoning for Southwest IB District 
Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Gil Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew        Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and publications were completed.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of        
 Town Hall since Friday, December 5, 2014 and on the Town’s Web site since               Thursday, December 4, 2014.  It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on Wednesday, December 10, 2014 and in the Sentinel on Friday, December 12, 2014.  This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York         State Law.
MOTION was made 7:18 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public Hearing.             The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

The purpose of this proposed Local Law is to modify the Zoning Map of the Town                       to include an area located in the southwest section of the Town which is zoned Interchange Business (IB) in the light and heavy industrial equipment and recreational vehicle sales, service and repair (LHI) overlay District.  Public comments were made              from  Patrick Mulholland, Dave Masten, Thomas O’Dell and Steve Mulander.  More         discussions will be needed on this topic. 
MOTION was made 7:31 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to close the Public Hearing.             The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
8.    PUBLIC HEARING (7:30 p.m.): Repeal of 2015 Tax Cap Levy Override
Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Gil Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew        Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and publications were completed.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of        
 Town Hall since Tuesday, December 16, 2014 and on the Town’s Web site since               Tuesday, December 16, 2014.  It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on Wednesday, December 17, 2014 and in the Sentinel on Friday, December 19, 2014.  This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York         State Law.
MOTION was made 7:32 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public Hearing.             The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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The purpose of this Local Law is to repeal Local Law No. 8 of which overrode the limit               
on the amount of real property taxes that may be levied by the Town pursuant to General 
Municipal Law 3-C and to allow the Town to adopt a town budget for (a) town purposes 
and (b) any other special or improvement district governed by the Town Board for the 
fiscal year 2015 that requires a real property tax levy in excess of the “tax levy limit” as 
defined by General Municipal Law 3-C.

MOTION was made 7:37 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public Hearing.             The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – abstain; Councilman           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Resolution of Adoption                to repeal the Local Law which overrode the tax levy limit.  The Motion was seconded             by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – abstain; Councilman                  

Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.
9.   PUBLIC HEARING (7:40 p.m.): Schedule of Fees for 2015 (Water Rates & Sewer   

      Operation & Maintenance Charges) 

Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Gil Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew        Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and publications were completed.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of        
 Town Hall since Tuesday, December 16, 2014 and on the Town’s web site since               Tuesday, December 16, 2014.  It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on Wednesday, December 17, 2014 and in the Sentinel on Friday, December 19, 2014.  This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York         State Law.
MOTION was made 7:40 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public Hearing.             The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

The purpose of this proposed Local Law is to amend the provisions of the Municipal Code’s Schedule of Fees so as to provide for modifications to the fees effective             January 1, 2015, including water meter rates for water consumers for metered gallons           of water.  The Local Law also modifies the sewer operation and maintenance charges         for Sewer Districts in accordance with the approved annual budgets.
MOTION was made 7:49 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public Hearing.             The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Adoption             for the Municipal Code’s Schedule of Fees.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  


Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

 10.  (DELETED ITEM):  UNSAFE BUILDING


This item was deleted.
11.  ZONING:
B.  Personal Service Store & Use Zoning Amendment and SEQR Resolution

      The purpose of this proposed Local Law is to define and permit personal service 
      stores and uses as a principal use in the Interchange Business (IB) District subject     

      to site plan review by the Planning Board and also to have the Town assume Lead             

      Agency status in connection with the review of the Action pursuant to the State 

      Environmental Quality Review Act.     
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      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero approving the Town as Lead               

      Agency status.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman              

      Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve adopting Local Law          

      entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town to Add a Definition of Personal Service 

      Store or Use and to Provide for Personal Services Stores and Uses as a Permitted 

      Principal Use Subject to Site Plan Review in the IB Zoning District.  The Motion        

      was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  


     Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

12.  POLICE:

A.  Carport
      Police Chief Michael Clancy requests purchasing a 12’x21’ carport which could                      

      be placed on the north side of the security bay which would house the Police 

      Department’s Peacekeeper armored car/rescue vehicle.   Superior Landscaping              

      and Lawn Care submitted a quote of $1,445.00.  This transaction will come from 

      Account #3120.499.
           MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve purchasing the carport                

           for $1,445.00 from Superior Landscaping and Lawn Care and will come from                             

           Account #3120.499.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
B.  Budget Transfer for Carport

      Police Chief Michael Clancy requests approval to transfer $1,445.00 from                   

      Account #3120.462 to Account #3120.499 to cover the cost of the carport.
           MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the transfer of                    

           $1,445.00 from Account #3120.462 to Account #3120.499 to cover the cost                      

           of a carport.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
C.  Municipal Agreement
      A Municipal Agreement will be made on January 1, 2015, between the Town              

      of Woodbury, the Town of Newburgh and the City of Newburgh.  The purpose               

      of this Agreement is to: 
      1.    Formalize the relationship between the Town of Woodbury Police Department   
and its Tactical Response Unit, the Town Police Department and its Swat Team 
and the City of Newburgh and its Swat Team and the use of the combined 
tactical team resources.

      2.   
Eliminate the need to follow the formal procedures set forth to request  
assistance from the other party in the form of personnel and/or equipment.

      3.  
Provide for more efficient utilization of law enforcement resources/services.

      4.
Make available to each entity, the tactical team resources of the other 
participating entity in the event of an emergency in accordance with the 
provisions of the Agreement.
           MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Municipal Agreement 
  
      between the Town of Woodbury, the Town of Newburgh and the City of Newburgh.  

           The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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D.  Educational Reimbursement

      Police Chief Michael Clancy requests approval for the reimbursement of $715.50             

      for Officer Vincent Spampinato’s Strategic Management and Business Policy         

      college course that was successfully completed.
           MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the reimbursement of  

           $715.50 for Officer Spampinato’s completed college course.  The Motion was 
           seconded  by Councilman Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
E.  Purchase of Taser

      Police Chief Michael Clancy requests approval to purchase four tasers from                 

      Taser International in the amount of $3,985.90 using funds from the Seizure       

      Account #3120.485.  The tasers would replace the older models scheduled to                 

      be taken out of service.  
           MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the purchase of four               
      tasers in the amount of $3,985.90.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman   

           Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
F.  Purchase of Computers for Police Car

      Police Chief Michael Clancy requests approval for the reimbursement of $10,257.80 

      for Brite Company and $7,555.28 for Dell (ordered by the New Windsor Tech Dept. 

      on behalf of the Town) for the laptop computers for patrol cars along with related 

      hardware and software.  All installations will be done by Fleet Maintenance.
           MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the reimbursement of  

           $10,257.80 for the Brite Company in purchasing of the laptop computers for the             

           patrol cars.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the reimbursement               

           of $7,555.28 for Dell in purchasing of the laptop computers for the patrol cars.              

           The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
G.  Budget Transfer: Computer Related Equipment

      Police Chief Michael Clancy requests approval for a fund transfer in the amount               

      of $8,000.00 to cover the cost of computer-related equipment for police vehicles.         

      The money will be transferred from Account #3120.0450 to the Capital Account 

      #3120.0200.
           MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the fund transfer in                

      the amount of $8,000.00.  The money will be transferred from Acct. #3120.0450                  

      to the Capital Account #3120.0200.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman    

      Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
H.  Budget Transfer for Computer

      Police Chief Michael Clancy requests approval for a fund transfer in the amount               

      of $11,000.00 to cover the cost of computers for police vehicles.   The money will           

      be transferred from Account #3120.462 to the Capital Account #3120.0200.
           MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the fund transfer in                

      the amount of $11,000.00.  The money will be transferred from Acct. #3120.462                  

      to the Capital Account #3120.0200.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman    

      Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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13.   RECREATION: Chadwick Lake Park Fees Amendment

Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests approval             to raise the Chadwick Lake Park Permit fees starting in January, 2015.  The current   Town fee of $15.00 would be increased to $20.00 and the current Non-Resident fee       of $20.00 would increase to $40.00.  The last increase to the current permit fees took place in 2008.
     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve raising the Chadwick Lake              

     Park permit fees starting in January, 2015.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman 
     Ruggiero.  

     VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

     Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
13A. WATER DISTRICT: Baxter Property

 Commissioner of Parks & Recreation Robert Petrillo received an appraisal report of 

      $400.00 from Carhart Appraisals regarding the 1.6 acre portion of the Baxter property 
      which contains three structures (a stone residence with an attached frame addition, a 
      small two story barn and an outbuilding).  The estimate of the 1.6 acres of land without 
      any buildings on it is $64,500.00 and the total cost of demolition, removal and dumping 

      fees was estimated at $12,850.00.  The remaining value of the land is $51,650.00. 


 More discussion is needed on this topic.  The Board would like to obtain a fair market 

      value and determine what is a reasonable price for the property.
   14.   PLANNING:

A.  Consultant Fees to Developers Dedications
      The Town collects an administrative fee and an escrow account for professional 

      service fees in connection with the dedications and transfers of titles of public 

      improvements installed by developers in connection with subdivisions and other 

      developments.  
      Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor said that the Town has now been confronted             

      with several instances where developers have abandoned their projects and the    

      Town has been left to deal with the banks or bonding companies that have           

      provided security.  Mr. Taylor would like to request that the Town authorize a 
      modification in policy to require these payments be made in advance of the 

      Planning Board Chairman signing plans effective January 1, 2015.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve authorizing a modification 

      in policy to require payments be made in advance of the Planning Board Chairman 

      signing plans effective January 1, 2015.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman 
      Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to amend the initial escrow deposit          

      to $1,000.00 for the first and second road in the same project and from $450.00 to 

      $1,000.00 for each additional road in the same project dedicated for reimbursement 

      of professional service fees incurred by the Town in connection with the Highway 

      dedication.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
B.  Golden Vista Landscaping

      Landscape Architect Karen Arent submitted a landscape cost estimate for the Golden    

      Vista Landscape Improvement Bond Estimate in the amount of $109,359.00.  The 
      project may also require a landscape inspection fee of $4,000.00.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the landscape cost estimate 

      for the Golden Vista Landscape Improvement Bond Estimate in the amount of 

      $109,359.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – no; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 3 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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      C.  Mountain Lake Subdivision Landscaping

     Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor was contacted by Landscape Architect                   

                  Karen Arent with regard to the releasing of the rest of the bond for the Mountain  

                  Lakes Subdivision (off Rock Cut Road) in the amount of $49,410.00.  The               

                  landscaping was done several years ago and the project has changed hands                         

                  a couple of times.
          MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the releasing of the 

          Mountain Lakes Subdivision bond in the amount of $49,410.00.  The Motion was 
          seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

          VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

          Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

          Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
   15.   ENGINEERING:

A.  2014 Water Capital Improvements Project 
1.  Budget Transfer
     Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests the approval of an Interfund transfer from the 

     Water Fund Account #9902-0900 to the Water System Capital Improvements Project 

     Account #6003.0200 in the amount of $400,000.00.  

     MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Interfund transfer from 

     The Water Fund Account #9902-0900 to the Water System Capital Improvements 

     Project Account #6003.0200 in the amount of $400,000.00.  The Motion was 
     Seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

          VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

          Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

          Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
2.  Public Interest Order
     Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor requests the Board’s consideration to readopt               

     the Public Interest Order in the matter of the increase and improvement of the facilities 

     of the Consolidated Water District of the Town consisting of the improvements to the 

     water storage, distribution and filtration system .
     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve readopting the Public 

     Interest Order.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

          VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

          Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

          Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
3.  Bonding Resolution
                  Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration for 
   
     approving the Bond Resolution authorizing the issuance of $2,980,300.00 bonds            
     and the expenditure of $1,250,000.00 available fund money to pay the cost of the 
  
      increase and improvement of the consolidated Water District in the Town. 

     MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Bond Resolution    

     authorizing the issuance of $2,980,300.00 bonds and the expenditure of 

     $1,250,000.00 available fund monies to pay the cost of the increase and  

     improvement of the consolidated Water District in the Town.  The Motion was   

     seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

     VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

     Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

B.  Engineering Review Committee: Gidney Ave. Highway Project
           
     Town Engineer Jim Osborne stated that a committee will be formed to review the 

                  engineering packages for the Gidney Avenue Highway Project.  The committee will 
   
     consist of: Town Engineer Jim Osborne, Commissioner of Public Works John Platt, 
  
     Councilman George Woolsey and Councilman Paul Ruggiero.  

     More discussion will be needed on this topic.
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C.  Meadow Hill South Sewer Inspection Project

      Sewer, Septic & Pipeline Cleaning Specialist Fred Cook, Jr. Inc. is working                           
      with GHD on the Meadow Hill South Sewer Inspection project.  This letter of 
  
    
      commitment is to perform the sewer cleaning and televising work during the               
  
      period of March, 2015 to May, 2015 during and following the wet weather.  

      The cost structure quote sent to GHD is below:

· Clean and televise approximately 25,000 LF of 8” – 10” sewer @ $1.25 / LF

· Televise approximately 100 laterals @ $250.00 each

· Clear Intruding taps and laterals @ $200.00 each

           MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the letter of committed 
  
      prices quoted from Fred Cook, Jr. Inc.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman 
           Greene.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
    16.   ACCOUNTING:
A.  Budget Transfer: Department of Public Works (New York City Water Costs)

      Commissioner of Public Works John Platt request the following budget transfers            
      to cover New York City Water cost for the end of the year:

      Transfer from:




8330.0457.4002
Sludge Hauling/Disposal
$20,000.00



8330.0459.4002
Chemicals


$20,000.00



8330.0472.4002
Consultant Fees

$40,000.00



8330.0479.4002
Telemetering


$15,000.00



8330.0459.4001
Chemicals


$35,000.00



8330.0472.4001
Consultant Fees

$55,000.00


      Transfer to:



8330.0430.4002
NYC Water Cost
           $185,000.00
           MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the following budget   

           transfers to cover NYC Water cost for the end of the year.  The Motion was 
           seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
B.  Budget Transfer: Department of Public Works (Consultant Fees/Sludge Hauling)

      Commissioner of Public Works John Platt request the following budget transfer                
      to cover unforeseen end of the year expenditures:


      Transfer from:




8330.0472.4001
Consultant Fees

$14,000.00


      Transfer to:



8330.0457.4001
Sludge Hauling/Disposal             $14,000.00


      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the following budget   

           transfer to cover unforeseen end of the year expenditures.  The Motion was 

           seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
C.  Budget Transfer: Department of Public Works (Inter-fund Transfer)

      Commissioner of Public Works John Platt request approval for an Inter-fund            
   
      Transfer from the Water Funds to the Water Capital Project – Colden Park 
  
    
      Improvements in the amount of $200,000.00.  This transfer is in the budget                        
      for the Water Fund’s 2014 Adopted Budget. 


      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Inter-fund Transfer             
      from the Water Funds to the Water Capital Project – Colden Park Improvements             
      in the amount of $200,000.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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D.  Budget Transfer: Highway Department

      Highway Superintendent Todd DePew request the following budget transfer in the 
  
      amount of $8,000.00.


      Transfer from:




030.5110.0497
   General Repairs Maintenance Contracts/Leases/Rentals


      Transfer to: 




030.5110.0412
   General Repairs Street Paving & Resurfacing    


      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the following budget   

           transfer in the amount of $8,000.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman 
  
      Greene.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
E.  Interfund Transfer: Various Paving Projects

     Town Accountant Ron Clum requests approval for a new General Fund Capital 
   
     Project for various paving and to authorize a transfer from the Interfund Transfer 
   
     Account #001-9902-0900 to the Capital Fund Account #090-2801-9050 in the           
   
     amount of $19,000.00.  This amount will cover the paving fee for Code Compliance            
     which is $14,000.00 and the Police fee which is $5,000.00. 

     MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve creating the driveway  

          paving category.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

          VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

          Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

          Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

          MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the transfer from the 
 
     Interfund Transfer Account #001-9902-0900 to the Capital Fund Account                
   
     #090-2801-9050 in the amount of $19,000.00.  The Motion was seconded by 
  
   
     Councilwoman Greene.  

          VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

          Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

          Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
F.  Budget Transfers: Equipment Accounts

     Town Accountant Ron Clum requests approval for the following budget transfers              
     from the Equipment Accounts to the respective Interfund Transfer Accounts as the 
  
     Town has not yet purchased the Vactor Truck and the Class 8 truck.  

     Equipment Exp

Interfund Transfer 

Amount


     030.5130.0200

030.9902.0900


$304,940.00

     040.8340.0200

040.9902.0900


$125,000.00


     050.8130.0200.5001

050.9902.0900.5001

    $2,082.00


     050.8130.0200.5003

050.9902.0900.5003

  $15,446.00


     050.8130.0200.5004

050.9902.0900.5004

    $7,504.00


     050.8130.0200.5005

050.9902.0900.5005
 
       $931.00


     050.8130.0200.5006

050.9902.0900.5006

    $6,118.00


     050.8130.0200.5007

050.9902.0900.5007

    $4,604.00


     050.8130.0200.5008

050.9902.0900.5008

    $1,474.00


     050.8130.0200.5009

050.8130.0200.5009

    $1,095.00


     050.8130.0200.5010

050.8130.0200.5010

  $85,106.00


     MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the following above              
  
     budget transfers.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

          VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

          Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

          Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
   17.   STREET LIGHT REPAIR: Vermont Drive & Maine Drive

Mark Calderone, from M.C. Electrical Systems, Inc., submitted a price quote of              

     $805.00 for the following updates:
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· Replace the existing 70 watt high pressure sodium pole light heads with a                  new 100 watt metal halide pole light head with built in photocell. 

· Coordinate with Central Hudson to disconnect and reconnect the poles as                       work is done on them.  The poles will be energized daily.

· Replace heads with the use of a bucket truck and a crew of two men.

· Price is per pole. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve replacing the existing              70 watt high pressure sodium pole light heads with a new 100 watt metal halide                   pole light head with built in photocell for a cost of $805.00. The Motion was                     seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

     VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

     Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
  18.    DATA PROCESSING: Cit-e-net
Request approval for the Town website annual subscription renewal for the period                of 9/914 through 9/8/15 in the amount of $3,000.00 to Cit-e-Net, LLC.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the annual subscription             
renewal for the period of 9/9/14 through 9/8/15 in the amount of $3,000.00 to              
Cit-e-Net, LLC.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

     VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

     Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
   19.    ANIMAL CONTROL:

A.  T-94 Withdrawal (Flannery Animal Hospital: $374.10)

      Animal Control Supervisor Chantel Haight requests authorization to use the T-94   

      account to pay for veterinary services from Flannery Animal Hospital in the amount      

      of $374.10.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve using the T-94 account            

      to pay for veterinary services from Flannery Animal Hospital in the amount of 

      $374.10.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
B.  T-94 Withdrawal (Newburgh Veterinary Hospital: $3,880.42)

      Animal Control Supervisor Chantel Haight requests authorization to use the T-94   

      account to pay for veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for canines 

      and felines for September, October and November totaling $3,880.42.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve using the T-94 account            

      to pay for veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for canines and 

      felines for September, October and November totaling $3,880.42.  The Motion was 

      seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.      
 20.    PURCHASE GPS TRACKING SYSTEM
The leasing of GPS Vehicle Tracking System is based on thirty nine units.  The cost               will be charged to the proper departments between Highway, Sewer, Water Distribution, Code Compliance, Assessor, and Animal Control from the 2015 budget.  

More discussion is needed per Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Gil Piaquadio. 
 21.    HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT: Hiring of Seasonal Workers


Highway Superintendent Todd DePew recommends hiring the following full time seasonal 
laborers (100 days) at the rate of $12.00 per hour with a tentative start date of Thursday, 
January 8, 2015.  

Joseph Baker, Matthew Jones, Jason Lenko, Sal Marcantonio, Gerald Schafer,


Danny Torres and Michael Wiggins


All employees will need to complete their necessary physical, drug/alcohol test, 
fingerprints and 
paperwork.
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     MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve hiring the above full time    

     seasonal laborers pending all necessary physical, drug/alcohol test, fingerprints                

     and paperwork with a start date of January 8, 2015 and starting salary of $12.00              
 
per hour.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

     VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

     Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

 22.     BOARD OF ELECTIONS:

A.  Budget Transfer 
      Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Gil Piaquadio requests approval to transfer   

      $13,582.00 from Account 001-1990-0499 to Account #001-1450-0497 to pay             

      Orange County for the 2014 Elections.
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the transfer of            

      $13,582.00 from Acct. #001-1990-0499 to Acct. #001-1450-0497 to pay Orange 

      County for the 2014 Elections.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

B.  Payback of Election Expenses

      Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Gil Piaquadio requests approval to pay    

      $65,581.79 for costs associated with the three elections (Federal Primary Election 
      held on June 24, 2014, State and Local Primary Election held on September 9, 2014                

      and the General Election held on November 4, 2014) incurred by the County in            

      2014.  Councilwoman Greene stated that she was under the impression the County 

      was going to gradually cut back the percentage billed to the Town.  Town Clerk 

      Zarutskie replied that this is true, but that it was made clear by the County Executive 

      that this would not begin until the end of 2015.  The 2014 elections took place under 

      the 2013 budget.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve $65,581.79 for the three 
      elections in 2014.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
  23.    ADJOURNMENT
MOTION to adjourn was made at 9:13 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey and seconded      

       by Councilwoman Greene.   

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes. 

Motioned approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 9:13 p.m.

     Respectfully submitted,

    _______________________________ by   _________________​​​______________​​​__​​__

    Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
    Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  

BJM – 1/2/15   
